
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to edition 201 of Speedway Australia’s Speed eNews. 

Just a reminder that some form of waiver must be 

completed by everyone entering the pit area, with 

venues able to choose which they would prefer to 

utilise.  

OPTION 1 – SPEEDWAY AUSTRALIA APP 

The latest update of the Speedway Australia app sees 

a button on the main screen dedicated to the pre-

event waiver. People planning on attending any race 

meeting may now pre-fill the waiver from the comfort 

of their own home, days (even months) in advance of 

the next race meeting. The track will receive 

confirmation of this courtesy of an email. 

OPTION 2 – QR CODE AT THE VENUE 

Tracks are able to print and laminate a QR code provided by Speedway Australia to be placed 

outside the pit gate or entry point, much like what you’ll find at your local café or McDonalds. This 

QR code, which may be scanned by the camera on most modern mobile phones, provides a direct 

link for patrons to the online waiver form, with confirmation sent directly to the venue in the same 

manner as the mobile phone app. 

OPTION 3 – INDEMNITY WAIVER PADS 

The old-style hard copy pads are still available, with COVIDSafe regulation requiring strict protocols 

relating to the use of pens, and social distancing measures around the sign-in area. 

OPTION 4 – NOT SIGNING A WAIVER 

This is not an option! Signing the indemnity waiver is of vital importance to venues, divisions, and 

participants, protecting the sport and ensuring people entering the pit area are aware of their 

obligations and risks. Should your venue require any hard copies of the old-style 12-person form or 

have any queries regarding the new alternatives to pit indemnity waivers, don’t hesitate to contact 

us using the details below. 

The team at Illabo Motorsports Park have almost 

completed a substantial makeover of their venue 

that sits 40 minutes north-west of Wagga and 15 

minutes outside of Junee. The scope of works 

scheduled for the track include: 

• New Security fence around the spectator & 

drivers briefing enclosure  

• A  new 360 sq m shade cover in the spectator 

area . 

• A 180 seat grandstand positioned under the new shade area .  

• A 20m extension to safety barrier in the spectator area . 



 

• An upgrade of the PA system with additional speakers in the main pit area( x 2 ) one in the 

drivers briefing enclosure and one extra in the extended spectator area .  

• The On -Track  New Safety Lights( replacing flags )  

Club president Kerry Phelan said “All this would not have been possible without the valued help from 

our dedicated band of Club volunteers, who in the past months have helped pull all this together.” 

Congratulations to this great club with such a strong vision and passion for our sport! 

 

After the success of the Commentary Collective, 

Speedway Australia is excited to introduce 

WORKSHOP WEDNESDAYS that will engage industry 

experts for one-hour sessions to give insights into key 

areas of the sport.  

Track Prep, Photography, Event Promotion, Race 

Timing and Sponsorship are the first subjects covered 

in March, with discussions in place for other topics to 

be covered throughout the year.  

Speedway Australia General Manager Darren Tindal 

was excited by the initiative and was looking forward 

to seeing the sport elevated as expert knowledge 

was passed on. 

“The amazing feedback we continue to receive 

from the Commentary Collective has inspired the team to produce more of these interactive sessions 

for other vital areas, so we’re eager to see how the sport improves as a result.”  

To register, click on the relevant link(s) below, and a meeting link will be sent to your email prior to 

the session. 

March 2 - Track Prep - Gavin Migro and Mikey Rimmer from Perth Motorplex 

https://forms.gle/zopERJPVmWdjMFt58 

March 9 - Speedway Photography - Gavin Skene, and "@Angryman" Jarrod Leonard - 

https://forms.gle/FcypHs5kCWavpq9J7 

March 16 - Event Promotion Chariots of Thunder Team of Jac Ekins, Jason McIver and Teagan Peck. 

https://forms.gle/jtQoJXxwWRJgBLYRA 

March 23 - Event Timing - Scott Beattie (WA) Pam Franz (QSCA) 

https://forms.gle/DKmGKqaYvGumduCx7 

March  30 - Team Sponsorship  - Laurie Erhart  (G W Racing) Sharon McHugh, Kellie Atkins  

https://forms.gle/tPKRnruJ9AmUbpnK9 

 

Office  General Enquiries   08 8139 0777   admin@speedwayaustralia.net.au  

Liz Weaver Track & Safety Dev. Officer  0487 002 287  liz@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ross Kirby Sport Development Officer  0436 375 938  ross@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ben Bishop Sport Development Officer  0433 112 959  ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Nev Ross  Sport Development Officer  0429 333 528  nev@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Angela Warren Licensing & Operations Admin. (08) 8139 0777  angela@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Mark Holmes Risk Management Officer  0448 927 771  mark@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Darren Tindal General Manager   0424 923 494  darren@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
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